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CHILD PROTECTION AWARENESS TRAINING (CPAT) MUST BE COMPLETED AS
INDUCTION TRAINING. IT ONLY NEEDS TO BE COMPLETED ONCE.

If you have already completed CPAT you are now able to update your training by
doing the annual training expected of school staff - Mandatory Child Protection
Training.

You can access Mandatory Child Protection Training 2019 by requesting external
access to MyPL - register to obtain a User Name and Password

https:/leducation.nsw.gov.au/myplicommunity-members. The link to Mandatory
Child Protection training 2019 is on the MyPL homepage. You will receive a certificate
on completion of the training.

If you wish to redo the CPAT course to update your certificate, your previous enrolment
must first be deleted. Please send an email to Wendy.Alford@det.nsw.edu.au to request
this.

This online learning site has been
developed by the NSW Department of
Education for external users to access the
mandatory Child Protection Awareness
Training (CPAT).

If you are an employee of the Department
and have your staff portal login, you should
complete the CPAT via the internal version.

Please note that, when creating a new
account, your username should not contain
any spaces. If you include spaces, they will
automatically be removed. If you included
spaces when you created an account, omit
the spaces when you login.




